Class 3 Visit – 13th February 2019
Focus – Phonics
The focus this term is Phonics. 

I joined Class 3 as they were entering the classroom to calming classical music. They sat down and started handwriting practice. When all the children were present, the register was taken, this is an opportunity for Mrs MacGregor to ask the children how they are feeling and to rate how they feel.
The first lesson of the day is Phonics. For anyone unfamiliar with the method of Phonics, it can be defined as: Phonics involves matching the sounds of spoken English with individual letters or groups of letters. Teaching children to blend the sounds of letters together helps them decode unfamiliar or unknown words by sounding them out.
Miss MacGregor started with Flashcards, quizzing the children by table. She held up a card and the children said the letter names and whether they are a Digraph (e.g. CH, TH) or a Trigraph (e.g. igh) then she asked individual children to say what the picture was and then the first letter sound of the word e.g. Cup c, Kite k. 

Then the children took out their books and wrote down the words spoken by Miss MacGregor. They marked their work as she asked for their answers and she wrote them on the whiteboard.
A new sound was introduced. Miss MacGregor said a number of words with the sound in it – boil, soil, coin and the children had to guess the oi sound. She explained that this is a medial sound – found in the middle of a word. The children then stood up and traced the letters in the air with their arms repeating the sound as the multi-sensory part of the lesson.  Using the Key word practice mat the children write the word in one segment, then they copy it in the next, then they cover it up and write it and lastly close their eyes and write it. 

I noticed that repetition and practice are key techniques in helping the children learn new words along with lots of praise and encouragement. 
The lesson as always ended the children scoring how well they understood the lesson with traffic lights.
Thank you to Miss MacGregor, Mrs Mervyn and Miss Johnson and all the children of Class 3 for allowing me to share some time with you.

Linda Paul
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